Underskiddaw Parish Council Clerks Report
Clerk’s Report to the meeting held on Tuesday 19th January 2016 
Correspondence received since last meeting:
1) Allerdale Borough Council Budget Consultation- Released after Nov meeting, with a deadline of before most January meetings
2) Notification of Dark Mountains Event (30-31st January 2016)

3) Dr G Davies, LDNPA November report

4) CALC Circular Dec/Jan

5) CALC Bulletin on National Developments (Inc Council Tax Reduction Scheme)

6) LDNPA notification of Damage to Keswick Railway Footpath

7) Emergency Road Closure- U2229 Brundholme Wood, Keswick 

8) Closure notices for footpaths 

9) NALC announcement re precept capping

10) Rights of Way network up-date

11) Dr G Davies, LDNPA Dec report

12) CALC Communication re Audit Arrangements from 2017 

13) CALC Skills Programme Jan-June 2016

14) Rural Opportunties Bulletin- January 2016 

15) Notification of A66 slip road closure

16) Buckingham Palace Garden Party 2016- Nomination
17) Cath Johnson- Railway Line Closure update

18) Response from Home Office- Re Police Cuts

19) Countryside Voice- Winter 2015

20) Notification of Appeal re Solar Park @ Bothel
Actions on Clerk from previous meeting:
**Note** Over the Christmas Period the Clerk has been sorting through all the documents that she received from Ms Pauline Soulsby when she took over as Clerk. In conjunction with the Chair a significant amount of documentation have been set aside ready to be taken up to the Carlisle Archives office for safe & secure storage. This is the recognised storage place for Parish Council documents, and the office already holds a significant volume of Underskiddaw Parish Council documentation which was deposited in 2014. 

2015.86- Clerk to upload minutes to website- Done

2015.86- Clerk to submit letter to all parties re police cuts- Done- Response received stating that police spending will be protected in real terms over the Spending Review period, when precept is taking into account. In addition there will be extra investment to continue the job of police reform.  A further £1billion will be invested to link up emergency services and provide transformation funding to drive closer collaboration between police forces on specialist capabilities like cyber crime etc. Will enable a major uplift in firearms capability, and capacity so they can respond quickly to a firearms attack.  The Home Office still believe that further efficiencies can be delivered by forces. E.g. better use of IT, further collaboration between different departments. Regarding the police funding formula, they have listened to the view of policing partners and are delaying the implementation of the new funding formula. Considering how to take this further and further consultation with Association of Police & Crime Commissioners & National Police Chiefs Council before going any further. 

2015.88- Clerk to report issue of blocked drain near village hall to Better Highways Team- Done – No update received 

2015.89- Clerk to write to relevant parties to support the position of Mr G Oliver re litter on Skiddaw.- Acknowledges that there probably too many markers on this section (as a result of an over zealous course marker). Ian of High Terrain events states that they were fastened securely. He does not believe that the ones scattered over the fell had become unfastened due to conditions. There were two safety marshels on this section. They both walked the route back in the dark and cleared ‘what they could’. For safety purposes they left the last electronic SI safety control box & markers in place to ensure 100% that the last participant was through safely. The Dash Falls to Broad End section was cleared by 12pm. These issues were cleared with the land owner, National Trust & Natural England. 
2015.89- Clerk to write to Hyde Harrington re the condition on the House at Little Dodd-Done- Agent is aware of the condition. LDNPA are looking into this, the condition is clear restricting the occupancy of Dalpha and is enforceable. LDNPA have explained this to Mr Lewington, and the LDNPA are in a dialogue with him.  There is no breach of planning control at the moment, however if the garden centre premises are sold separately to the house and the occupier doesn’t work there then there will be a breach of planning control. Julie will keep me updated. 

2015.89- Clerk to undertake research on Connecting Cumbria & update the resident-Done- Millbeck should be covered for Superfast Broadband once the Applethwaite Cabinet goes live… No exact date on this yet. Email sent to Connecting Cumbria regarding an exact date for this 4/1/16

2015.90- Clerk to process payments- Done

2015.90- Clerk to submit precept request documents- Ongoing- Matter on the agenda

2015.91- Clerk to contact LDNPA/NWAS to request info on if any phone boxes in U/S are on the list to be de-commissioned for use as a defib cabinet- Done confirmation received from BT that the U/S Phone Box is not listed for de-commissioning

2015.91- Clerk to reseach issue of neighbourhood watch & report back at the meeting- Report will be given at the meeting

2015.91- Clerk to add issue of Welcome Packs for Calvert Way to the January agenda- Done

2015.91- Clerk to leave the issue of Parish Plan on the agenda for future meetings- Done

2015.92- Clerk to submit comments to LDNPA on planning applications (5)- Done

2015.94- Clerk to chase up issue of Millbeck Lane Resurfacing- Ongoing- Reported to Better Highways, further info was requested. This was provided 2nd Jan 2016. Chased 10/1/16

2015.94- Clerk to report issue of water flowing from Calvert Way on to Brundholme Road- Done- Meeting taking place between contractor & Mr J Wilson w/c 11th Jan 16 hopefully.
2015.94- Clerk to contact Karl Melville regarding the remainder of the works on Brundholme Road & thank him for the work already done- Done- Sent Nov 2015, chased a number of times. Received acknowledgment 10/1/16- No formal response yet

2015.96- Clerk to add Cumbria Deal & CCC Budget Consultation to Jan Agenda- Done

Nov 2015- Clerk to report condition of trees on Applethwaite Terrace to CCC-Done- reference number received, awaiting CCC inspection. Will report when I have an update

Nov 2015- Clerk to speak to the police/highways regarding how the road is closed- Done- Issue is a closure further up the A591 would resulted in traffic going to far and then needing to turn around. Discussed issues with other staff and agreed (on 24th Nov 2015) that it maybe possible to have staggered barriers and a ‘road ahead closed’ sign, however this depends on what equipment the crew have on the vehicle at the time. Also depends on safety considerations of the traveling public & highways officials. If they feel an effective full closure is required it is within their authority and obligation to do so. – How was it during December 2015?

Nov 2015- Clerk to agenda Newsletter for Jan Agenda- Done

Nov 2015- Clerk to write to LDNPA again re Theatre Extension- Done November 2015, no response received. Chased mulitiple times.
Becx Carter
Clerk to Underskiddaw Parish Council
07786678283
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